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SERVICES at ALL SAINTS
Sunday service at 10.30 a.m. except each 1st Sunday of the month –

Benefice Communion at St Mary’s, Bures, at 10.30 a.m.

Morning Prayer each Friday at 9.00 a.m. in the Schoolroom

Christingle - Sunday, 11th December at 10.30 a.m.

Carol Service by Candlelight - Sunday, 18th December at 6.30 p.m.

Christmas Day at 10.30 a.m.
Family Service followed by Holy Communion

New Year’s Day - Benefice Communion at 10.30 a.m.
St Mary’s, Bures

From All Saints Registers

Baptisms
Phoebe Eliza Victoria Rogers and Fraser Alan Rogers

Alexander Farrow

Burials
Zachary Layzell

Burial of Ashes
Eric Roy Hugill 
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Dear Friends,

Imagine being forced to travel 69 miles on foot or donkey to register
to pay your taxes; then imagine you are heavily pregnant (sorry, tricky
one chaps!).  There’s no hotel rooms left when you get there… so
you have to take shelter in an outhouse and put the baby in a hay
rack.  

Then you are visited by some foreign magicians who tell you that King
Herod is wanting to kill your baby so you must return home via Egypt.
That’s another 250 miles at least with a very young baby.  What a
nightmare journey!  We are confident that these Bible accounts are
accurate because Mary (Jesus’s mother) outlived him and would
certainly have spoken about these things to the Gospel writers.  

We are less sure about the date (or even the precise year!) so we
probably observe Christmas on 25th December, just because it’s
great to have something to cheer us up in the depths of winter when
the days are shortest and it’s cold and otherwise a bit miserable.

Every year more and more people come to our Christmas services in
church because as well as the usual thing of gathering friends and
families together, eating, drinking and exchanging presents, it’s also
a Holy Day (holiday) and we all know there is a “reason for the
season”.  

We are celebrating the birth of our living God, Jesus Christ, who
came into the world to teach us how to live our lives, how to respect
and love one another and how to embrace humility and kindness and
cling to His values of justice and fairness for everyone.  Jesus was
born, lived, died and rose again to save us from our wrongdoing and
offer us the hope of eternal life.  

Now that’s really something to celebrate!  

Have a very happy and blessed Christmas everyone!

With love in Him,  

Peartree Barn, Bures

Mary
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Churchwardens’ Notes
A big thank you to everyone who helped with the Harvest Festival
weekend; the church was beautifully decorated and the Harvest Fair was
well supported and raised almost £1,200.

Those of you who have been in the churchyard recently will have noticed
the great work that Peter Schwenk has done in clearing back the over
grown areas.  Hopefully we can now keep on top of the work with our
traditional autumn and spring clear ups – fuelled by coffee and
doughnuts! It is hard to judge how to manage a churchyard: If it is left
to nature some people say it looks a mess and if you mow it then others
will say it looks like a council park. We strive for a happy middle way.

The calm pastoral setting of our church is appreciated by many people
from outside the parish. We have had several groups arrange quiet days
here where they have been able to meet together to both talk and to
enjoy the tranquillity of the church, the churchyard and the surrounding
area.

We are looking for volunteers for the churchyard mowing rota. I know
several of you are still willing, and it is my fault for letting it slip, but we
will relaunch it for the spring so anyone who would be prepared to do
the occasional shift please contact me.

We are into the Christmas season now with the 10:30 Christingle service
on the 11th of December, the 6:30 Candlelit Carol Service on the 18th
and a 10:30 Family Service on Christmas morning.

A candlelit Carol Service has always been very special to me. Not just
here in Little Cornard but at school as well. When we were children Mum
and Dad ran nursing stations in small First Nation communities in the
far north of Canada. These places were hundreds of miles from the
nearest road, never mind town.  

After a while they realised that, no matter how much we enjoyed the
rudimentary schools these communities had, if we were to get an
education we would have to come home.  So we went to boarding school
in Bury St Edmunds, and had a great time there. On the last Sunday of
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the Christmas term the whole school would crowd into a candlelit Bury
Cathedral. Friends and parents would squeeze in at the back and a sense
of anticipation would settle over us. Sunday was also the day the flight
from Winnipeg landed – would they make the service or had they been
delayed by snow and ice? As the organ thundered and the choirs sang
the descants we would sing heartily, and then as everyone sat down we
would quickly search for Mum and Dad’s faces at the back of the
cathedral. They never let us down and it was always an exciting start to
the Christmas season.

We wish you all well at Christmas and would love to see you at the Carol
Service with mince pies and mulled wine afterwards and also on
Christmas morning for a special start to a special day.

Jeremy Apter - 
Written for myself and Brenda Pentney

S and K Draincare
High Pressure Water Jetting, Drain Cleaning, 
Blockages Cleared, CCTV Camera Surveying,
and Drainage Repairs

Sewage Treatment 
Plant Maintenance

Ring Simon on 
07972 393260
or 01787 881363



6



7

Lee Parker - Babergh District Council Report: 
December 2016

The world of politics continues apace as ever but this time on
the international stage. Who would have envisaged the term
President-elect Trump this time last year? One hopes the effects
of future American foreign policy won’t be acutely felt in Little
Cornard but strange things are happening. Closer to home there
are a couple of key pieces of news to report from Babergh.

Councillors back vital Public Access Strategy
Councillors in both Babergh and Mid Suffolk have given their backing to
proposals to improve the delivery of public services from new accommodation
in the county based in Ipswich.  The move involves bringing both Councils under
the same roof as Suffolk County Council at Endeavour House.  Four options
were considered including locating all services to Hadleigh, all services to
Needham Market, the sharing of accommodation in Endeavour House with
Suffolk County Council or a new building for the councils.  The Public Access
Strategy sets out the case for change with a focus on improving access and
contact to modernised local services for residents and refining the way the
Councils work.  The Strategy also sets out the five key access channels for the
local community that will be radically improved following the decision which are
the fundamental service of Face to Face service being improved, changes to the
telephone system that will see one main phone number, charged at a local rate,
channelled through a customer contact centre, the creation and promotion of a
single email address for the Councils, new Online – Digital Services and the
introduction of Webchat and SMS services.  

Speaking of the move, Cllr Jennie Jenkins, leader of Babergh District Council
said “There is no doubt that the world of government and the public service
sector is being transformed by technology, new ways of working and a
challenging financial environment.  Councillors have agreed that standing still is
not an option.  Their bold decision is the next step to ensuring services are better
for residents, simpler for staff and more cost effective for tax payers.”  There
will naturally be concerns about how those least able to access technology can
continue to conduct their business with the Council.  To this end there are a
number of working groups actively involved in ensuring that “spokes” will be
available within the District where Council services can be accessed.
Suggestions so far are for an office to be set up either at Sudbury Town Hall or
the library.
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Appointment of New Joint Chief Executive
Both Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils have approved the
recommendation of a cross party Joint Appointment Panel to name Arthur
Charvonia as their preferred candidate for the post of Joint Chief Executive.
Arthur Charvonia is currently employed as Strategic Director at Suffolk Coastal
and Waveney District Councils.  A qualified barrister, Mr Charvonia originally
worked in London practising family, housing, licensing, criminal and immigration
law.  Since then, he has worked at Norfolk Constabulary, as well as the London
Borough of Waltham Forest, before joining Waveney and Suffolk Coastal District
Councils.

That concludes the report for December.  As ever, I would be delighted to hear
from you on any matters related to your District Council; please do not hesitate
to get in touch.  In the meantime I wish you all a very happy Christmas and New
Year.

Lee Parker 
Babergh District Councillor – Bures St Mary Ward
Bures St Mary, Little Cornard and Newton
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USEFUL CONTACTS & EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Police, Fire, Ambulance emergencies                  Phone 999
Police – Sudbury Police Station, Acton Lane, Sudbury        Phone 101
9.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m.
Police – Minicom users with hearing difficulties                   01473 611160

Highways – report potholes, dangerous road defects etc.
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/
Or
Other enquiries, 8.30 a.m.-6.00 p.m. Monday to Friday

9.00 a.m.-1.00p.m. Saturdays                   0845 606 6171
Highways – out of hours                                                       01473 433444
Anglian Water
www.anglianwater.co.uk
Mains water leaks                                                     0800 771881
Water supply + public sewerage emergencies                 08457 145145
Electricity power problems                                  105 / 0800 3163105
Little Cornard Parish Council website
www.littlecornard.onesuffolk.net
Little Cornard Village Hall -           Noel King                   01787 227447
                                                     Ruth Adams                01787 227467

All Saints Church Wardens -          Jeremy Apter             01787 373439
                                                     Brenda Pentney           01787 227615
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UK Power Networks
We are UK Power Networks, we deliver electricity to your
home. Power cuts don’t happen very often but we
understand that they can be worrying.

Do you need extra support during a power cut? We can help, our services are
free to customers who need it.

If you live in London, the East or South East of England, then being on our Priority
Services Register will ensure you will receive extra support if you experience a
power cut.

What help should I expect to get during a power cut?
✔ A priority number that you can call 24 hours a day 
✔ A dedicated team who will contact you to keep 

you updated during a power cut 
✔We can put you in touch with an expert who can 

offer you advice on energy bills and energy saving 
tips if this is important to you

✔ Tailored support if needed such as home visits, 
hot meals, advice and keeping your friends and 
relatives updated 

✔ In certain scenarios we may also offer a free hotel 
overnight and transport to the hotel 

Who can register to receive extra support? 
• Customers who rely on medical equipment 
• Customers who are chronically ill 
• Customers with a disability 
• Customers who have dementia 
• Customers who are blind or partially sighted phone numbers
• Customers who are deaf or hard of hearing 
• Customers who are of pensionable age 
• A nursing or residential home 
• Customers with children under five in their household 
• Any other case that you would like us to consider
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A Gardener’s Question Time
On Sunday afternoon, August 21st, a group of us, comfortably seated in the
Schoolroom, enjoyed the advice of Barry Gayton, the gardening expert from
BBC Radio Cambridgeshire.  His love of  gardening started early.  At the
age of seven he asked for a small greenhouse for Christmas.  Spending his
pocket money on packets of seed from Woolworths and selling the plants
he raised, he was able, by the age of 13, to spend £100 on a proper
greenhouse.  As he worked through the various questions we had submitted
we learned much from his extensive knowledge  and experience.  This
extended to the habits of insects as well as plants. We learnt, among other
things, that elephant hawk moth caterpillars thrive on rosebay willow herb
as well as fuschias and how to avoid fungal infections in pelargonium
cuttings.  One of his jobs was taking 20,000 every autumn and the following
spring there would be almost 20,000 sturdy little plants.

Barry’s address is Desert World Gardens, Santon Downs, Brandon, Norfolk
which is open to visitors.

Shirley Cotton

LITTLE CORNARD CONSERVATION SOCIETY
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

26th January – Phyllis Felton talks about the Sue Ryder organisation and
the lady herself.

23rd February – Tereza Fairbairn of Fulibroch Dairy, Bures, speaks about
her move to Bures from her job and home in London.

30th March – Around the World in 80 Seconds (travel talk)

All meetings are held in Little Cornard Villagle Hall, Spout Lane,
commencing at 7.30 for 7.45 p.m.  

Non-members are very welcome.
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Church Flowers
As usual our Church was beautifully decorated for harvest, a big thank you to all
those who helped. Decorating for Christmas will take place on Friday 16th
December.  Marian and I will be in touch nearer the time for access to the Church.

Healthwatch Suffolk calls for 
your stories of care in the county

Healthwatch Suffolk has the power to shape, influence and improve local
NHS and social care services in the county. It is independent from the NHS
and social care, which means you can be honest when sharing your views.

It has launched a new campaign called “#NHSSelfieStars” for obtaining
feedback from people about their use of local health and social care
services. It wants to celebrate what is good about services and highlight
where things could be better.

The state of the current health and care economy means that it has never
been more important to share your views about local services; even if you
don’t think it will make a difference. The watchdog hopes that this campaign
will encourage people to share their stories so that it can help health and
social care professionals understand the views and experiences of people
using their services and feed them into ongoing plans to change the way
your services are delivered.

Healthwatch Suffolk is asking people to share a “selfie” and a story of NHS
care in Suffolk so that it can highlight your experiences. All of the stories
will be added to the growing volume of data the watchdog has already
gathered from local people and used to hold services to account. You can
share your selfie and story with Healthwatch Suffolk on Instagram (use
#NHSSelfieStars) or by email to info@healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk. 

It is always possible to share your experiences anonymously with
Healthwatch Suffolk. You can visit www.healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/services,
where it is possible to rate and review your experience within any health or
social care service in the county. Alternatively, please call 01449 703949 to
speak with a member of the Healthwatch team.
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Suffolk Historic Annual Bicycle Ride
This year we had rather a damp overcast day and were visited by 10 local
cyclists. Dr Susan Sills very kindly took part for Little Cornard Church and
raised over £200 which was a fantastic effort. A big Thankyou to her and to
all those who kindly manned the Church.

Sue Macdiarmid

Recruiting for the Flower and 
Cleaning Rota 2017

Marian and I will be putting the new Rota together after Christmas.  We are
very grateful for all offers of help. If you haven't done it before don't worry
as you will be with someone who knows the ropes!  For those who already
help us, please let us know of any changes or preferences.

Thank you to everyone who has helped throughout 2016.

Marian Turner 01787 377889 / Sue Macdiarmid 01787 375858

Village Hall 
Available for Hire: 
New, well equipped kitchen

The cost of hiring the Village Hall for a morning,

afternoon or evening session is:

£12 for villagers and £15 for all others. 

Tables, chairs, cutlery etc are available for rent.

For information please contact:

Noel King, Booking Secretary on 01787 227447.
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Kettle & Fish Café open most Thursdays
in St. Peter’s, Sudbury

Everyone is welcome to the Kettle & Fish Cafe which is open most Thursdays
in St. Peter’s on Market Hill. You can sit and relax over tea and coffee with
delicious freshly filled rolls, soup, cakes & pastries. If you want to be alone
that’s fine or if you want someone to talk to we have listeners with a ready
ear. Those of you with very young children can take advantage of our well-
equipped, pushchair-friendly, kiddies’ play area, while enjoying your
refreshments. Since its inception over ten years ago Kettle & Fish has served
the community of Sudbury and the surrounding area providing a welcoming
and friendly environment.

Each week, during the four hours, 9.45am to 2pm, that we are open, we
have always received well in excess of 300 visitors and regular customers.
Because Sudbury has much to offer as a tourist attraction, we see people
not only from the length and breadth of the UK but from all over the World
as far as New Zealand and Hawaii. To this end some of our team are also
well informed tour guides.

A permanent feature at Kettle & Fish is our Fair Trade Shop. You'll be amazed
by the variety of goods you can buy, all at fair prices too! Probably one of
the best ranges of fairly traded goods you will find in one place. Also we
have always been glad to support many other organisations that serve this
area by providing a space where they can showcase their cause.

For more information about Churches Together in Sudbury & District
including Kettle & Fish go to http://churchestogetherinsudbury.org.uk/

Storehouse Foodbank
This continues with drop off points in Sudbury at Waitrose and The
Christopher Centre. Storage is a problem for the Food Bank so they are
also  very grateful for any financial support.

A large number of boxes are packed for Christmas so I know any
contributions will be gratefully received.

Any queries, please contact Sue Macdiarmid 01787 375858.
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Cornard Mere – Winter 2016

In October 2015 volunteers from the Dedham Vale/Stour Valley project,
working close to the Bures Road, cut back and cleared fallen willows from
this area that had dried out during the Summer. Despite water levels having
risen again by January 2016, our own work parties completed the task,
opening up a view across to Keddington Hill ( see photo). This area has been
used by wildfowl throughout the Spring and Summer with small parties of
Snipe stopping off in September to feed on the exposed peat. 

Earlier in the year one of three Cetti's Warblers was trapped and ringed on
the edge of the reed bed, close to Little Mere, by our licensed bird ringing
members. In May a lone drake Pintail spent two weeks on the main pond.
On one memorable visit a female Tufted Duck was seen crossing the main
pond followed by eight ducklings. With another visit from the Dedham
Vale/Stour Valley team due at the end of October, Shoveler, Wigeon and
Teal have already returned to feed in and around the main pond. 

The team's task, this year, will be to control the spread of bulrush on the far
side of the reserve while the Trust's work parties will continue to keep
willows from spreading into the reed bed. Christmas is an excellent time to
walk round the Mere and enjoy its scenery and wildlife; but take care along
slippery public footpaths.

Robin Ford, voluntary warden
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Village Hall News
We are most grateful for the monies raised this year, firstly with the summer
barbeque and then, more recently, a quiz night.  A total of about £1,600 has been
added to the coffers, which will go towards the continued upkeep and
maintenance of the hall. In the summer, we resurfaced the wooden floor.  Two
outside doors are to be replaced soon, which will help with insulation and security.
Suffolk County Council have offered a free Community Building Energy Audit,
to see if we can improve the energy efficiency of the hall, thereby reducing the
energy costs.

The summer barbeque was held in early August on Shalford Meadow, on the
banks of the Stour, courtesy of Safari Consultants. The large marquee provided
a wonderful venue for a very social afternoon and it was great to see so many
people.  Clive Johnson’s barbeque was delicious, as were the huge array of puds
provided by the committee.  Local band, Electra (led by Peter Cook, a Village
Hall  Trustee), gave us some wonderful music.  My thanks to all those involved.

Last month’s quiz raised £400, a fantastic effort from the 24 people who quizzed!
As ever, Bill’s questioning was diabolical and the eventual winners were a team
from Long Melford, who now hold the Little Cornard Quiz trophy!  I think we’ll
have to raise a more spirited defence of the trophy next year! Thanks to Bill,
Patricia and Nigel, Carol, Karen, and Coral for their help, and for the always-
delicious contributions to the pudding department!

Ruth Adams

Peter Cook and his band Electra performing at the Barbeque
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The Felixstowe and 
Haven Ports Seafarers Centre

This centre is based on the Dock Road in Felixstowe: 
It is a centre where seafarers can obtain help, enjoy
relaxation, free wifi and lots more. There are televisions,
facilities for table tennis, billiards etc. There is also a
Chapel, which is supported by two Chaplains.  The
Chaplains provide many areas of support for seafarers
who are a long way from their homes.

As Felixstowe dock area is always cold and windy the seafarers find a
knitted woolly hat to be a great benefit.  To knit these hats is a way that we
can give support to  these folks who bring in to this country so many
goods.  If you would like to knit a hat or if you have any wool that you are
unlikely to use, I will be glad to supply a simple pattern or take the wool to
a knitter.  In the past few years the Mothers Union members in Bures and
their friends have contributed almost 2,000 woolly hats which have all been
gratefully received.

Brenda Pentney

SUDBURY CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL
The Tony Moore
Memorial Bell Fund
will be represented
at the annual
Christmas Tree
Festival which will
be held in St
Peter’s Church,
Sudbury, from 7th
to 11th December.
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Tony Moore Memorial Bell Fund Concert
On the 17th September, the Tony Moore Memorial Bell Fund hosted a
concert in All Saints, Little Cornard, to raise money for the restoration of
the church bells.  Soprano, Jacqui Gridley (daughter of local residents
John and Morag), and organist Stuart Mathieson , provided us with a truly
varied repertoire, from Handel to Cold Play!  After an intermission for
drinks and nibbles, the Wormingford Hand Bell Ringers performed several
pieces, including a notable Song of the Volga Boatmen.  Stuart also broke
away from the organ and sang a beautiful Ol’ Man River.  While the
attendance was perhaps a bit disappointing, the audience was most
appreciative and enjoyed a wonderful evening of music.

Ruth Adams

Calling All Gardeners!
Several of us would be quite interested in opening our gardens next year-
would you like to join us?

All sizes and development would be welcome! 

Opening your garden is an opportunity to demonstrate your creativity and
skills. It is a chance to meet other people interested in gardening and can
support a cause in raising funds.

We thought that the money raised could be put towards the Bell
Restoration Fund on this occasion, so that we and future generations of
villagers will have the pleasure of hearing the bells ring as past generations
did.  I would be happy to do refreshments and have a plant stall.

If anybody would like to join us, or help in any way, please let me know so
that we can meet up and discuss the ‘whens and wherefores’!!

Virginia Mackman

01787 228077 or virginia@cobnutcottage.co.uk
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Tel: 01206 212 367
Mob: 07934 329 391

Email: tmacsweeps@gmail.com

TMAC will sweep all solid fuel appliances including: 
Open Fires, Wood Burning Stoves, Agas, Rayburns, Park Rays

Fully Insured
Certificate of Sweep provided on completion and advice given 

Evening and weekend availability on request
Available for contract work

Member of the Guild of Master Chimney Sweeps

w w w . t m a c s w e e p s . c o . u k

10% discount to readers of this magazine
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So what has the Parish Council been up to?
We can report on the arrival of three green dog poo bins in the parish; Clive
arranged the installation and we have had our first deposits!  Usage will be
monitored by Babergh, and the locations reviewed from time to time.  We
have already had a request for one by All Saints Church, so can report “Bin
Envy” has arrived in our village.

We are helping the Village Hall Management Committee with the status of
the village hall and its legal ownership, so we can progress with the possible
acquisition of some neighbouring land, to expand the car park.

The Cornard Mere is partly owned by the parish and is currently leased to the
Suffolk Wildlife Trust. We would like to appeal to the parish; does anyone
have any memory of this acquisition in the seventies? If you do, or have any
paper work linked to it, we would greatly appreciate a look at it, or a copy. We
can arrange scans - please contact any Councillor or our Clerk.

Our Councillor Nick Hammond is still progressing with Quiet Lanes, as
detailed in the previous issue. If you have any unreturned questionnaires, or
any feedback or views or would like to pledge a donation to the cost of
installing quiet lanes, Nick would like to know. Councillor Finch (SCC) has
offered some support and the assistance of Highways on the legal aspects,
public notices, etc.

We still lobby about speeding issues and will continue to do so.  Thanks to
Sarah and Ciaran Oliver’s efforts for the cause.  We understand from James
Finch the 40mph to Bures will be effective and in place early 2017.  Our
efforts will not stop there.

I had the pleasure of meeting many I hadn’t met before at the village
barbeque back in August.  I’m sure the village would like to thank again Ruth
and Bill Adams for the use of the marquee. To anyone who helped or
attended, you made it a great day, besides raising money for the running of
our hall. We look forward to more “Little Cornard does Bake Off!” desserts
next summer…

For now, Seasons Greetings and a Happy New Year from your Parish Council.

Till next time,

Karen Gilbert.
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Jill Apter and Assistant manning the Bric-a-Brac stall

Harvest
Harvest Supper

We received a very warm welcome to our Harvest Supper on 1st October
in the school room which was beautifully laid out and decorated with
seasonal fruits and flowers and candles.

About 30 of us sat down to a very sustainable Ploughman’s followed by
some lovely warm apple and/or rhubarb crumble with custard.  All this
accompanied by some very pleasant wines and convivial company.  We
concluded with coffee and tea and of course petit fours.

Congratulations and sincere thanks to everyone who made this such a
special evening to remember.

Marian Turner & Clare Lodge

Harvest Fair
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Christmas and New Year Collections overleaf



Connecting Communities
If you live in Babergh and its not possible to walk to your local bus stop
or train station, Connecting Communities might be the answer for you.

Call:
01473
826242

Booking
Hours: 
Mon-Fri

9am - 3pm

Service
Hours:  
Mon-Sat 

7am - 7pm

24

Christmas and New Year Waste Collection
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Who’s Who in our Parish
www.littlecornardchurch.org.uk

Vicar:                        Reverend Stephen Morley            227407

Clergy:                      Reverend Mary Cantacuzene        227616

                                 Reverend Jo Goymour                  227494

                                 Reverend Tricia Box                     227528

Readers:                   Murray Emerson                           269073

                                 John Symons                                211534

                                 Andrew Clift                                  227648

Lay Elders:               Sylvia Gaspar                      01206 240591

                                 Sue Emerson                                 269073

                                 Virginia Hill                                  227524

                                 Carol Barnham                             228417

                                 Sarah Pryor                                   227518

                                 Sue Ryman                                    227715

                                 Andrea Carter                               228081

                                 Jenny Wright                                227750

Church Wardens:     Jeremy Apter                                373439

                                 Brenda Pentney                            227615

Parochial Church    Rosemary Bullen, Sue Macdiarmid,

Council:                    Robert Mackman, Marian Turner

PCC Secretary &     Clare Lodge                                   312494

Electoral Roll:           

Treasurer &             Patricia Monk                               227614

Gift Aid Secretary:   

Deanery Synod         Robert Mackman, Rosemary Bullen

Reps:                                                                           

Church Flowers &   Sue Macdiarmid, Marian Turner

Cleaning:                  
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MAGAZINE CONTRIBUTIONS 
If you have any matter of interest or news item you 

would like included in the next issue of the 
Little Cornard Magazine, please contact:-

Patricia Monk
patricia.monk@svw.org.uk

Tel: 01787 227614

All material for the 2017 Easter magazine 
to be received by Friday, 24th March

This is the Little Cornard Magazine which reports on all areas of interest 
in the parish. The Parish Council and the Village Hall Committee assist 

the Church with the finance of this magazine.

Parish Council Meeting dates for 2017
10th January, 7th March, 

4th April (Annual Parish Meeting), 2nd May, 
4th July, 29th August, 7th November

LITTLE CORNARD
PARISH COUNCIL

All meetings start at 7pm and members 
of the public or press may attend. 

Minutes from Parish Council meetings are available on:
www.littlecornard.onesuffolk.net

Clerk -  Dave Crimmin
Cragston, Sudbury Road, Newton, Sudbury CO10 0QH

01787 375085 yourclerk@btinternet.com
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E. JOHNSON
Farmers and Growers

Suppliers of

HAY, HAYLAGE, SHAVINGS,

WHEAT & BARLEY STRAW

Delivery Service

* * *

Johnson’s are 

proud to support

the Little Cornard

Parish Magazine

* * *

Yorley Farm, Little Cornard, Sudbury C010 0NZ

Telephone: (01787) 227353
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TONY BUCK - BOB BUCK

Tel/Fax 01787 374920
Mobile: 0797 0668002

Safari

Consultants

Limited
Is pleased to sponsor this Magazine

Printed by Spingold Design & Print  •  01206 262751  •  www.spingold.co.uk

Brian Hearnden
General Builder,
Painter and Decorator
01787 227964
07771 922817
hearnden14@btinternet.com

Cheryl Bird Florist
Wedding flowers, floral tributes for funerals, 

party or special occasion flowers or 
just bouquets from fresh or silk flowers.

Tel: 01787 227259

www.cherylbirdflorist.co.uk
Canhams, Upper Road, Lt. Cornard, Sudbury.


